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WALNUT CREEK POLICE DEPARTMENT

“Safety ~ Service ~ Honor”

      Chief of Police Jay Hill
             NEWS RELEASE: Charges filed in Broadway Plaza Looting
             December 1, 2020

         WCPD Case Number:
   
20-14458

         Date / Time Occurred:
   
May 31, 2020, 4:50 p.m.
         Location:     


Numerous businesses in Broadway Plaza and surrounding areas
Crime Description:
Burglary during State of Emergency – PC 463(a) – Felony

Burglary during State of Emergency – PC 463(c) – Misdemeanor

Suspects:                
Yanai Tadesse, 20 years-old, from Oakland

Lashanda Breedlove, 38 years-old, from Oakland

Alayshia Cheatham, 21 years-old, from Elk Grove


Msshaniequa George, 30 years-old, from Lemoore


Labria Ardoin, 26 years-old, from Antioch


Jaqueline Currington, 29 years-old, from Richmond


Kaytiana Pennington, 20 years-old, from San Leandro


Aljonique Mitchell, 26 years-old, from San Leandro



Kiannis Woods, 19 years-old, from San Leandro

On May 31, 2020 at 4:50 p.m., the downtown business area of Walnut Creek was the target of mass looting by an organized group of criminals. Thirty-nine separate businesses were victimized and the estimated total loss in damaged and stolen property is between three to four million dollars. 
The Walnut Creek Police Department Investigations Bureau immediately began investigating the mass looting in an attempt to hold those involved responsible for their actions. WCPD Detectives reviewed hours of security video footage and social media video posts and have thus far identified nine adult suspects (8 females and 1 male). Detectives obtained and executed several search and arrest warrants for these suspects, none of whom live in Walnut Creek.
On November 23, 2020, the looting case was presented to the Contra Costa County District Attorney’s Office which filed felony Burglary during a State of Emergency – PC 463(a) charges on seven of the suspects who looted Macy’s and one who looted Victoria’s Secret. In addition the Contra Costa County District Attorney’s Office filed a misdemeanor charge of Burglary during a State of Emergency – PC 463(c) on one suspect who looted Site for Sore Eyes. 
Included in this press release is a video montage from several security cameras capturing some of the massive property damage and theft by the group of looters:
https://youtu.be/KEN3gmJ9-Y4
In an effort to hold other looters accountable, the Walnut Creek Police Department is releasing several surveillance photographs and seeking the public’s assistance in identifying additional suspects. Below is a link to the WCPD website to view looting suspect photos:
https://www.walnut-creek.org/departments/police/policies-and-transparency/5-31-2020-looting-incident
Alternatively, the looting suspect photos can be viewed via Dropbox:

https://www.dropbox.com/s/nxb7eyufzd40yf4/Looting%20Suspects.pdf?dl=0
If you have information which could assist in identifying any of the suspects, please contact the Walnut Creek Police Department at CrimeTip@walnutcreekpd.com. You can provide your contact information (for follow-up contact) or you can choose to remain anonymous. 
PAGE  
                  ________________________________________________________________________

                                    Walnut Creek Police Department • 1666 N. Main Street • Walnut Creek, CA 94596 • (925) 943-5844

